
 

New Reporting: A Parents’ Guide 
 

During the last academic year, we reviewed our reporting procedures at the College in 
order to ensure that our systems were in the best interests of the pupils. Following this 
review, we are delighted to announce that there will be some changes to pupils’ 
Progress Reviews​ this half term, in terms of both the content and the appearance of 
reports sent to parents. 
  
The Changes 
 

1. Learning Characteristics and Colour Coding  

 

Pupils will be judged against criteria in three new categories: 

1. ​Academic Performance 

2. ​Organisation for Learning 

3. ​Engagement with Learning 

 

Teachers will assess pupils in each category using the following judgements and this will 

be colour-coded on the report: 

Exceeding 

​Meeting 

​Room for Improvement 

​Cause for Concern 

 

Academic Performance​  is relative and will measure a pupil’s attainment against our 

expectations of that individual. For example, a grade C for one Year 12 pupil may be 

Meeting ​but for another individual it may indicate ​Room for Improvement 

 

All descriptors will be available to view online with a link attached to the report.  

 

 

 

2. Academic Performance Grades 

 

Pupils in ​Years 7 - 9​ will not receive a grade. Instead, these pupils’ ​Academic 

Performance​  will be assessed using the judgements ​Exceeding​, ​Meeting​, ​Room for 

Improvement ​and ​Cause for Concern ​(please note that these will not be 

colour-coded for the reasons outlined above).  

 

 



Pupils in ​Years​ ​10 and 11 ​will receive a current working grade equivalent to current 

GCSE grades (both numbers and letters) and will be banded as follows: 

 
9/8 (A*)  

7/6 (A/B)  

5/4 (C)  

3/2/1 (D-G) 

 

Pupils in ​Years 12 and 13​ will receive a current working grade equivalent to current A 

level and BTEC grades (A*-U and Distinction*-U, respectively). 

 

 

3. Teacher Action Steps  

Action Steps will be provided by each subject teacher for all pupils. These will outline 

the action needed to be taken by pupils in order to make sustained academic progress 

and will be referred to in future reporting for that pupil.  

 

The New Report 
 
The format of the final report is being finalised in time for Progress Review 1 and will 

appear something like this draft: 

 
These changes will ensure that pupils and parents are aware of the action needed in 
order to make academic progress with every teacher providing important ​Action Steps​ . 
At the heart of our reporting remains the important overview provided by Academic 
Tutors and Housemasters. 
  
 



 

 
 


